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Decision of Administrative Law Judge: Affirmed and Adopted.

OPINION AND ORDER

The claimant appeals from a decision of the

Administrative Law Judge filed October 26, 2005.

The Administrative Law Judge entered the following

findings of fact and conclusions of law: 

1. The employer-employee relationship
existed at all times pertinent to this
claim. 
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2. The partially missing date on
respondents’ exhibit 1, #4, page 2 is
May 18, 2000. 

3. The claimant has failed to establish
that he sustained a compensable back
injury from pulling a boat trailer in
April or May of 2003 as he asserts. 

4. The claimant has failed to establish
by a preponderance of the evidence that
he sustained right wrist carpal tunnel
syndrome which was causally related to
his work performed in late 2001 or early
2002 for the respondents. 

5. The claimant’s constitutional
challenge to the Arkansas Workers’
Compensation Law is without merit. 

6. Because I find that the claimant has
failed to establish that he sustained a
compensable back injury or a compensable
wrist injury, I find that the remaining
issues regarding his claim for benefits
are moot. 

We have carefully conducted a de novo review of

the entire record herein and it is our opinion that the

Administrative Law Judge's decision is supported by a

preponderance of the credible evidence, correctly applies

the law, and should be affirmed. Specifically, we find from

a preponderance of the evidence that the findings of fact
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made by the Administrative Law Judge are correct and they

are, therefore, adopted by the Full Commission.

Thus, we affirm and adopt the decision of the

Administrative Law Judge, including all findings and

conclusions therein, as the decision of the Full Commission

on appeal.

IT IS SO ORDERED.

___________________________________
OLAN W. REEVES, Chairman

___________________________________
SHELBY W. TURNER, Commissioner

___________________________________
KAREN H. McKINNEY, Commissioner    


